# PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY

John R. Clarke, MD, President
Donna J.Barbot, MD, President-Elect, Treasurer
David H. Levien, MD, Vice-President
Thomas Y. Whalen, MD, Program Chair
David L. Paskin, MD, Recorder
Daniel T. Dempsey, MD, Past-President
Michael M. Badellino, MD, Councilor-at-Large
Steven E. Ross, MD, Councilor-at-Large
Linwood R. Haith, Jr., MD, Councilor-at-Large

John S. Kukora, MD, Secretary
Department of Surgery
Abington Memorial Hospital
1245 Highland Avenue
Suite 604
Abington, PA 19001
215/481-7462
Fax: 215/481-2159
Email: jskukora@amh.org

# Stated Meeting Minutes December 4, 2000

## 1. President's Report:

Dr. Clarke welcomed the members in attendance and described forthcoming programs. The First William Erb Lectureship will be given by Dr. Monica Morrow on January 8, 2001. Her topic will be "Breast Cancer." The Annual Resident Research Papers Competition will be presented on February 5. A program entitled "Surgical Education" arranged by Dr. Ajit Sachdeva is planned for March 5. The Conjoint Meeting in New York City-will be hosted by the New York Surgical Society on April 11.

Dr. Clarke presented the report of the nominating committee and their slate of candidates for election at the January meeting. The nominees are:

Councilor at Large: James B. Alexander, M.D.

Councilor at Large: James B. McClurken, M.D.

Past President: John R. Clarke, M.D.

Program Chair: Thomas V. Whalen, M.D.

Recorder: Linwood R. Haith, M.D.

Treasurer: Michael M. Badellino, M.D.

Secretary: Thomas G. Frazier, M.D.

Vice-President: Steven E. Ross, M.D.

President Elect: John S. Kukora, M.D.

President: Donna J. Barbot, M.D.

### 2. Report of the Secretary:

The proposal for membership of Dr. Anne Barnes was read to the membership for the first time. The proposal for membership of Dr. Lori Jardines was read to the membership for the second time and she was voted into membership. Dr. Anthony Mannella was introduced as a new member and signed the historic membership book.

### 3. Scientific Program

The Jonathan E. Rhoads Annual Oration entitled "Parathyroid Surgery – How Minimal is Enough" was delivered by Stanley Trooskin, M.D. of the Medical College of Pennsylvania Hospital.

Respectfully submitted,

John S. Kukora, M.D., Secretary